Dear Mayor, Council, and Recreation Commission,

It is with a very heavy heart that I tender my resignation effective immediately. It has been a great pleasure serving on this board since 2016. I have truly enjoyed being a part of new programs, the betterment of others, and helping create new events, as ensuring there are activities is something that I strongly believe in. Unfortunately, the board is moving in a direction that I cannot comfortably be a part of any longer. Thank you for allowing me to serve on this board for the last 7 years.

Sincerely,

Abby Raymer Staymer